
Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - REFUSAL

	Ref: PH/EL

	Application No: 
	3/2004/0409/P

	Development Proposed:
	GROUND FLOOR EXTENSION TO REAR TO INCORPORATE SWIMMING POOL AND SPA.  FIRST FLOOR BEDROOM AND BATHROOM TO FRONT AND SIDE AND USE OF LAND AS EXTENSION TO CURTILAGE AT LANE ENDS BARN, PLECKGATE ROAD, RAMSGREAVE, BLACKBURN 

	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Parish Council - No observations received.



	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	N/A



	CONSULTATIONS: Nearby Residents

	No representations have been received.



	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy ENV3 - Development in Open Countryside.

Policy ENV4 - Green Belt.

Policy G1 - Development Control.

Policy H12 - Curtilage Extensions.

Policy H10 - Residential Extensions.

Policy 2 - Lancashire Structure Plan.

Policy 5 DeJSLP

	POLICY REASONS FOR REFUSAL:

	The scale of the proposed extensions is excessive in relation to the existing building, contrary to Policies G1 and H10.

The extension to north and west encroach upon paddocks beyond the existing curtilage.  This extension of curtilage is contrary to Policy H12 and the physical extensions intrude into the open countryside within the greenbelt, contrary to Policies ENV3 and ENV4 and Policy 2 of the Lancashire Structure Plan.



	COMMENTS/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	This dwelling is a former shippon, converted pursuant to planning permission 89/0343 following approval of an outline consent 88/0248 on appeal.

The proposal is to erect an extension on the west side, extending the building 18m to the west, into an open field.  Despite the single storey nature of this element, its height will be approximately ½m below the ridge of the main building.  

A conservatory is also proposed as part of this extension, with patio etc apparently demonstrating an intention to use the present field as part of an extended garden.  On its northern end the existing main house (currently just under 21m long) is to be extended by some 9½m at two storey height, and there is an additional first floor extension proposed projecting west over the 6.7m ground floor lounge.

Overall, the scale of extensions will substantially change the character of the existing conversion, the mass of first floor extensions and the substantial, more integrated roofscape detracting from the present character of a simple main building with identifiable additions, and creating a different scale of building.  

In addition, the extensions will intrude into open countryside within the greenbelt.  There is a clear implication for openness of this area, and I have no hesitation in recommending refusal on greenbelt policy, as well as for character and appearance of the extensions.



	RECOMMENDATION: That permission be refused.


DATE INSPECTED: 





TELEPHONE CLLRS:  YES / NO


DATE:














